
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 

 
Yorkville Congregational 
United Church of Christ 

 

409 Center Parkway 
Yorkville, IL 60560 

Phone:  630/553-7308 
E-Mail:  adminasst@yorkvilleucc.org 

Web Page:  www.yorkvilleucc.org 
FB: @yorkvilleucc 

Office Hours:  Monday - Friday 
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. 

Our Staff 
Minister        Timothy C. Rhodes 
Building Manager       Mary Ellen Anderson 
Christian Education Director       Barbara Thurlby  
Administrative Assistant       Liz Cronshaw 
Chancel Choir Director        Doug Trumble 
Children’s Choir Director       Sondra Shatters 
Organist       Tina Andersen 
Pianist       Lori Runkle 
Childcare Attendants        Halle Jones 
       Rhonda Ladson 
             Dakota Shatters 
Custodians       Tim & Laurie Strong 
Sexton       Phillip Bethke 

Our Shepherds 
Chairperson      Aaron Shatters 
Vice Chairperson      Deanna Bazan 
Recording Secretary      Wendy Walker 
Operations:  Personnel      Kathy Farren 
Operations: Bldg & Grds      Tony Houle 
Operations: Finance      Tim Andrus 
Information Services      Diane Stablein 
Christian Education: Adult      Aimee List 
Christian Education: Youth      Stacy Skinner 
Worship: Serving      Lori Redmon 
Worship: Preparation      Pam Hamblin 
Church Family: Caring      Mary Ann Doetschman  
Church Family: Fellowship      Jeff Kline/Laurie Houle 
Service: Missions      June Davis 
Outreach/Welcoming               Gere’ Ryerson 
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                                          TIM’s TALES 
 
 

 
 

“But you, O Lord, are a God merciful and gracious, slow to anger and abounding in steadfast love 
and faithfulness.”  Psalm 86:15 

While checking his bags at the airport, a man became indignant with the employee who checked 
his luggage. For several minutes he belittled the young worker and criticized his every move.     
Surprisingly, the worker didn’t seem troubled by the man’s verbal abuse. After the angry man 
walked away, a woman approached the worker and asked, “How do you put up with such           
foolishness?” The young man said, “It’s easy. That guy’s going to New York, but I’m sending his 
bags to Brazil.” 

I’ve often seen angry people in airports. The anger seems foolish to me. People who yell at TSA 
agents almost always miss their flights. And I wonder what angry people think the gate agent can 
do about the delayed flight? I once saw a woman yell at a pilot about the weather. Now I see videos 
documenting fist fights in planes. Which combatant thinks the fight will end well? 

Refrain from anger and forsake wrath. Do not fret—it leads only to evil.  Psalm 37:8 

Jesus got angry. The filching of the poor, the denial of care due to pietistic platitudes, and the sale 
of indulgences all enraged Jesus. Anger can be a holy tool. People of faith are justifiably angry 
about injustice and use that anger to spur action. 

Missing a flight is not an injustice. Wearing a mask to protect the health of others is not an injustice, 
but a service to the neighbor. Learning to live among people with whom we disagree is a kindness 
that builds a gracious community.   

And let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in one body. And be 
thankful.  Colossians 3:15 

 

With his Love, He will calm all your fears. 
                          Zephaniah 3:17 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Are your heart and soul burning for comfort and healing? 
 

The Stephen Ministry team of YCUCC is a trained group of lay ministers available  
for confidential one-on-one meetings to listen and guide you in troubled times.  

God is with you as are we in this journey. 
 

Contact Carrie DeFuss or LouAnn Hoffman for more information 
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  From the Desk of the Chair 

 
I hope you are all enjoying the summer. My family and I have been taking many opportunities to 
get out of the house after having been sequestered to our home for long enough. It seems like 
most people are. People are travelling more and attending more gatherings and events. Our 
church is open and peoples’ smiles are out. It has been wonderful and energizing to see everyone 
and just be together. 

As I celebrate this expansion of the accessible world, I am doing so with caution. New variants of 
COVID are blooming and may not peak until well into the fall. Our children are going back to school 
this month. I pray that school officials and leaders have the wisdom and bravery to craft a safe   
environment for our children. 

We are all interconnected. We all have our rights and freedoms; however, we have to balance that 
with the fact that our choices can negatively affect the rights and freedoms of others. Reasoning 
through this is made especially difficult when the consequences of our choices are delayed or far 
away, and the connections are complex or invisible. For most of us, a simple mental simulation and 
discussion with a friend cannot predict the impact our actions have on others for things as        
complicated as COVID or climate change for example. This is why we follow the science and   
guidance from institutions whose sole purpose is to know better than us. 

Your church leadership is continually keeping a lookout for changes we may need to react to. We 
make incremental changes slowly when reopening and follow CDC and IDPH guidance.           
Vaccinations have been shown to be extremely effective which is why we adjusted to make masks 
optional for the vaccinated. Children under the age of 12 are not eligible for the vaccination which 
is why we continue to require masks for all youth programs. We have a simple strategy. We follow 
the guidance of those that know better than us. 

Take advantage of the freedoms and joys of life, the warmth of summer, and the company of 
friends and family, but do so with a balanced approach, recognizing that we live our lives            
intertwined with many, many, others. Be part of the solution. Love your neighbor. 

Peace, 
Aaron Shatters 
SLT Chairperson 
 
Remember that the best way to give is by signing up for the “E-Giving Automatic Giving Plan”. The 
application is available at the end of this newsletter and at our website. This is the “set it and forget 
it” donation option and now is the perfect time to update your routine. More information can be 
found by clicking the “E-GIVING” button at http://yorkvilleucc.org/. Please give this option strong 
consideration as this could be the best option for both you and the church. 

 

                                                              Thank You for All the Donations! 

   Your contributions from the tags on the “Giving Tree” helped to make                                  
          our VBS program a huge success. Your generosity was greatly appreciated.                  
          From baking soda and vinegar to snack food goodies, you were remarkably            
    generous. Thank you. Mary Ellen Anderson 

 

http://yorkvilleucc.org/mt-content/uploads/2019/12/e-giving-form-2019revised.pdf
http://yorkvilleucc.org/
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Rush-Copley Chaplain to discuss Advance Directives 

 

 
On Sunday August 8

th
, Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ will welcome  

Reverend Daniel J. Sullivan, Chaplain/Director of Spiritual Care at Rush/Copley Medical Center.   
He will lead worship service at 10 a.m. Following worship, Rev Sullivan will be discussing the   
meaning and importance of Advance Directives.  
  

Reverend Sullivan serves Rush-Copley as Co-Chairperson of the Medical Ethics Committee, a 
member of the Rush Copley Institutional Review Board, a lecturer for the Family Practice Residency 
Program and past Coordinator of Emergency Preparedness. He holds BA and MA degrees from 
College of St. Thomas, St. Paul, Minnesota, and a Master of Divinity degree from St. Thomas      
Theological Seminary, Denver, Colorado. He completed residency in clinical Pastoral Education at 
Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center, Chicago. Prior to his work as chaplain at               
Rush-Copley, he served as Associate Pastor of St. Mary's Catholic Parish in Downers Grove. He is 
Chaplain of the Westmont Fire Department was a firefighter/paramedic for 28 years in Downers 
Grove and Westmont. He is a frequent lecturer on the subject of Advance Directives.   
 

Advance Directives is defined as a legal document signed by a living person in order to provide  
guidance for medical and health-care decisions in the event that the person becomes incompetent  
to make such decisions.  
 

Rev. Sullivan will address the importance of an Advance Directive, the tools available to assist in 
communicating wishes for the future, and how to appoint a decision maker to speak for you, should 
you become unable to do so due to illness or injury.  

 

CE FAMILY HAYRIDE! 
 

Mark your Calendars! 

Join us for a family friendly hayride at the home of 

 Ben and Regina Moe  

on Saturday, August 14, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 

 

                                       Additional  

                                 details  

                       and 

                                                                          directions  

                     to follow. 
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Building and Grounds                                                                                                                                                                                            Mary Ellen Anderson   
 Office Hours:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               630-674-4345 
Monday - Thursday                                                                                                                                                                                   Bldmgr@yorkvilleucc.org 
8:00 a.m. – 1 p.m.      
  
 
 
 
 

 

                                 Roof Update 
  

The flat roof project is nearly finished. We are having some structural work done before additional 
gutters are added in the front of the building. We are pleased with the work that has been done.  
Within the next few days, the roof should be done weather permitting. Artlip came and installed the 
new piers and put the gas pipe back up on the roof. We have hot water and gas for the stove.     
Finally comes the inspection by the city and the manufacturer of the liner to see that the work was 
done correctly for the warranty. 
 

As the final days of summer approach, the Building and Grounds men have several projects to 
complete before the fall program year begins. They will continue meeting every Tuesday and    
maybe some weekend projects will be scheduled. We will keep you posted for additional help. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Reminder! 

Starbucks gift cards 

available in $5.00 and 

$10.00 amounts! 

See barb 

 

 
 

 
 

 

YCUCC 

J.O.Y. 
Circle  

Please join us for a 
Noon meeting on     

Tuesday, August 17 
2021 

 

Air Purification Installed 

Vaccinated & Masked Caregivers 

Nursery is Open! 

mailto:Bldmgr@yorkvilleucc.org
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             YCUCC Collects Two Carloads of  
                                                                                                                                  Polystyrene  
 
Polystyrene products filled two vehicles after just five weeks of 
collection at YCUCC. Members and friends of YCUCC in the 
month of June brought in Polystyrene (Styrofoam) packaging 
products and food service products and put them into a large 
collection box in the vestibule. Green Group members took the 
polystyrene to DART Container company in North Aurora.   

The foam products will be re-made into other products by selling it to manufacturers of picture 
frames, interior molding, pens, rulers and foam packaging. The old products which are “taken back” 
by the company are remade into similar products.  

The #6 plastic, like all other plastics, is harmful to our environment - air, soil, and water. And, yes, 
some waste and cost occurs in the recycling process; however, the foam products are being         
diverted from landfills, streams, and air.  

All people are encouraged to collect polystyrene (#6) and make your own drop off at DART - any 
day, 24/7, into the large bins on 310 Evergreen Drive, North Aurora. Go to the DART website to 
learn more about the recycling company and to get directions to their collection site.                  
https://www.dartcontainer.com/home/. 

 
My Church Family has been so supportive during my recovery. 
 

All the cards and personal messages has had a huge effect on 
my recovery. Goldie, Mary Ann, Diane, Jo, Pam and Andy       
provided rides to doctor and therapy appointments. Laurie 
helped me keep my house clean. Pastor Tim, Barb and Liz 
have helped me with my computer typing. Tony, Jeff, Brian, 
and Andy have been my hands and legs in completing VBS 
science projects. Nancy came to my house to help make some 
of the take home snacks for VBS. Pam and Andy dropped off 
some of their delicious meatloaf and Mary Ann brought dinner 
and spent the evening with Fred and me. I love to help others 
and find it exceedingly difficult to accept help. At this time,        
I truly needed to forget about my foolish pride and gratefully 
accepted friendship and help.   
 

                                                                                                       Thank you everyone! 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Mary Ellen Anderson 

 

The Missions budget line items for Mutal Ground (for Women) is $250.00  
along with Pilgrim Park/Tower Hill-Repairs is $200.00 has been sent. 

This begins our Missions budget for the year 2021-2022.   

Missions Ministry News 

https://www.dartcontainer.com/home/
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MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
Quarterly Report for Pastoral Care Ministry 

 
Quarter:  2     Year 2021 

Reports for dates: 04/01/21 through 06/30/21 

Worship 
Attendance 

Adults Children Special  
Service 

Weekly  
Total 

Monthly Total 

04/04/2021 31/58 5/4 Easter 36/62  

04/11/2021 24/41 3/2  27/43  

04/18/2021 19/49 3/4  22/53  

04/25/2021 25/2 39/2  27/41  

Total for April     311 

05/02/2021 25/48 1/10 Confirmation 84  

05/09/2021 23/44 1/3  71  

05/16/2021 21/1 45/11  78  

05/23/2021 26 39/6 New Members 71  

05/30/2021 53 2  55  

Total for May     359 

06/06/2021 54 2  56  

06/13/2021 65 1  66  

06/20/2021 57 2  59  

06/27/2021 66 1  67  

Total for June     248 

Quarterly Total     918 

Additions: (7) 
          1.  Confirmation                                                                                   05/02/2021 - Sadie Pottinger - Molly Davis 
    2.  Confession of Faith                 05/23/2021 - Ronald Bezroukoff, Debra Bezroukoff,  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Wayne Norr, Patricia Norr, Betty Naden  
    3.  Letter of Transfer 
    4.  Reaffirmation of Faith 
Losses: (0) 
    1.  Death                                                                                    
     2.  Transfers 
    3.  Other Removals 
Baptisms: (0) 
    1.  Child 0-12 
    2.  Adult 13 and over 
Weddings: (0) 
Funerals: (0)                                                           
 
Respectfully Submitted:  Goldie Behrens and Diane Dillow 
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Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ 

Sunday School Registration Form 2021 - 2022 
(One Per Family) 

 

      Last Name: ________________________________________________________________ 

      Parent Name(s): ____________________________________________________________ 

      Street address:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

      City:                                                                                           State:                                                                                         ZIP:                                                                                           

      Phone contact(s):  ______________________________                                                                                     

      E-mail: ________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Child/Children being registered:  

 
 

Does your child or children have food or medical allergies? _____If yes, please list: ___________________ 
 

Does YCUCC have permission to publish your children’s photographs or videos in the church or community 
newspaper, website or social media?  _____ Yes   _____ No 
 

Liability Release Form (please list all children attending): 
 

I hereby give my permission for:  
_____________________________________________________________________________                                                                  
 

to participate in the Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ Sunday School program.  I further 
agree to release, indemnify and hold Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ, its officers, board 
members, employees, volunteers or other representative in any capacity harmless from or for any claims,  
causes of actions, liabilities or damages that arise as a result of or in connection with my child’s participation 
in the program.  I understand that I will be notified as soon as possible in the case of any emergency that may 
arise with my child.  Further, I give my permission for Yorkville United Congregational United Church of 
Christ staff or leaders of the Christian Education Sunday School program to obtain emergency medical  
treatment in my absence. 
 
Parent/Legal Guardian signature: ________________________________________________ 
 
Print Name: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: ______________________ 
 
Name of Insurance Company: __________________________________________________    

 

First Name Last Name Grade Birth Date 
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YCUCC’s 2021 FALL Rummage & Bake Sale  

is scheduled for 

Dig into your overflowing closets, cabinets, and clean out garages & basements! 

Donate lost ‘TREASURES’ you had no idea you still possess!  

This event is a *CHURCH-WIDE* Rummage & Bake Sale! 

 

************************ 

Items ‘NOT’ Accepted for Donation:
Electronics (TVs, computers, printers, typewriters, land/cell phones, fax equipment),  

infant/child car and/or booster seats, any size mattress, cribs 

 

************************ 

J.O.Y. Circle will be happy to receive your “Treasures”  

Sunday, September 12th thru Tuesday, September 14th - until 7:30 p.m. only! 

Larger items will be accepted in September.  

Please call the church office to request help. 
 

A detailed schedule for the 2021 Fall Rummage & Bake Sale  

will appear in September’s ‘The Happenings’ Newsletter.  
 

 

 
Due to COVID-19 and Delta variants, we will be closely following updated CDC guidelines prior to the  

scheduled sale date. Please be flexible, as J.O.Y. Circle’s plans to host the 2021 Fall Rummage & Bake Sale  

may be altered to ensure the safety of all volunteers and patrons. 
 

~~ Peg Trumble ~~ 

J.O.Y. Circle/Rummage & Bake Sale Chairperson 
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YORKVILLE CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST JOINS  
4

TH
 OF JULY FESTIVITIES 

 

By Barb Thurlby, Christian Education Director 
 

As the city begins to open back up and return to normal many focused on the Fourth of July  
festivities. Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ had a big showing in the Fourth of July 
Parade and took part in the park festivities! 
 

The church tent at the park was located by the bounce houses which gave ample time to visit with 
families as they took turns at the bounce house area. Those helpers in the park included  
Lori Redmon, Kathy Farren, Pastor Tim Rhodes, Gere Ryerson, Kelly Fisher, Deanna and  
Brian Bazan and Anne Engelhardt.  
 

The parade was a big hit as the Anderson family came out in full force with ‘Mario’ Karts in full  
costume attire and speedy karts loaded with icy pops! The church group was led by  
Pastor Tim Rhodes and McKenzie Strausberger that carried the church banner, followed by  
Erik Mallon, and little Carter Mallon, in the full-size pick-up truck surrounded by walkers passing out 
suckers to happy children. Walkers included Aaron and Charlotte Shatters, Kelly Fisher,  
Gere Ryerson, Diane and Joe Stablein, Rhonda and Jerry Ladson, Matt and Zoey Strausberger, 
and Barb Thurlby. Behind the pick-up truck raced the Mario karts with Bill Anderson, Jim Anderson, 
Bob Anderson and Bryant Butler, followed by a decorated golf cart with Mary Ellen, Fred and  
Jenna Anderson; along with a second decorated golf cart with Ben and Regina Moe. 
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MORE FUN PICTURES FROM THE   
4

TH
 OF JULY FESTIVITIES 

It was a fabulous showing by the  

Yorkville Congregational United  

Church of Christ family and we  

cannot wait until next year to do  

it again! Thank you to the  

participants that made the  

event such a huge success!! 
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    Exciting news! YCUCC is now participating in Amazon Smile.  
This means that Amazon will donate 0.5% of your  

purchases through https://smile.amazon.com to YCUCC if you   
select "Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ"  

as your preferred charity.                                                                                  
 

Use the following link to select your preferred charity:  
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/36-2639077.  

 

From that point forward, qualifying purchases can be made through smile.amazon.com. 

 

Stewardship Thought for the Month 
 

PSALM 27:13-14 
 

(David resorteth unto God. His faith in God’s protection.)  
 

I had fainted, unless I had believed to see the goodness of the Lord in the land of the living.       
Wait on the Lord: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart; wait, I say, on the Lord. 

 

 

Adult Education 
 

Book Review  
 

 

Glorify: Reclaiming The Heart Of Progressive Christianity by                 
Emily C. Heath, United Church of Christ minister and Senior Pastor          
of the Congregational Church in Exeter, New Hampshire.   
 

In this excellent, short book Rev. Heath states that Progressive Christians 
often neglect the foundations of their faith to focus on helping others. She 
makes the case that Progressive Christians first need to focus on their 
own discipleship. “It’s time for Progressive Christians to claim  
discipleship. It’s time to get radical, not about politics or our policies, but 
about our faith...it’s time to see our social justice work as a natural product 
of our discipleship, not something that competes with it for the church’s 
time.” 
 

I plan to donate this book to our church’s library. The library is  
unfortunately closed until after the rummage sale, but contact me if you 
are interested in borrowing the book before then.   
 

 
Upcoming 
                        •   September 7th at 7:00 p.m. --  Book Club. Our fall book is There There by Tommy Orange.              
                                      The first half of the book, up through page 146, will be discussed. Send me an email if you          
                                        are interested in joining the discussion and I will send you the video joining link.   

 
  •  September 19th at 9:00 a.m. in the conference room -- Adult Sunday School class will be            
                       held! We will meet every other week.  Check back next month for more information. 
 
                                                                                                                                   Aimee List, ajlsan1@hotmail.com, 309-208-7480 

https://smile.amazon.com/
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/36-2639077
http://smile.amazon.com/
mailto:ajlsan1@hotmail.com
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Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 
GREEN 
2 Sam 11:26-12:13a and Ps 51:1-12   
Ex 16:2-4, 9-15 and Ps 78:23-29  
Eph 4:1-16 
Jn 6:24-35  
Bread of Life 
 

Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 
GREEN 
2 Sam 18:5-9, 15, 31-33 and Ps 130 
1 Kings 19:4-8 and Ps 34:1-8 
Eph 4:25-5:2 
Jn 6:35, 41-51 
Shaping Community 
 

Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 
GREEN 
1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14 and Ps 111 
Prov 9:1-6 and Ps 34:9-14 
Eph 5:15-20 
Jn 6:51-58    
Wisdom Quest 
 

Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
GREEN 
1 Kings 8:(1, 6, 10-11), 22-30, 41-43 and  
Ps 84 
Josh 24:1-2a, 14-18 and Ps 34:15-22  
Eph 6:10-20   
John 6:56-69  
At Home with God 
 

Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
GREEN 
Song of Sol 2:8-13 and Ps 45:1-2, 6-9 
Deut 4:1-2, 6-9 and Ps 15  
James 1:17-27   
Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23  
Be Love 
 
 

August Birthdays 

Ethan Strong 02 
Jake Brewick 03 
Scott Hart 03 
Goldie Behrens 05 
John Schulz 06 
Chelsea Skinner 06 
Lincoln Skinner 06 
Penelope Skinner 06 
Scott Corwin 07 
Jeff Farren 07 
Becky Wright 07 
Abby Rhodes 07 
Gerry Inukai 07 
Jan Essex 08 
Brad Andrus 09 
Benjamin Erickson 10 
Charlotte Shatters 10 
Peg Trumble 10 
Lou Ann Hoffman 12 
Bill Anderson 12 
Mary Ellen Bushnell 13 

Art Prochaska 14 
Cayla Pottinger 15 
Kathy Farren 17 
Regina Moe 17 
Alex Skinner 18 
Morgan List 18 
Earl Bushnell 19 
Sarah Mickelson 19 
Melissa Matlock 19 
Samantha Trashavil 19 
Zoey Strausberger 20 
Heather Secrest 20 
Aaron Shatters 21 
Brodie Phillipp 24 
Mary Lee Swickert 26 
Rachel Hart 27 
Pam Campos 28 
Diane Stablein 28 
Luke Schoenfielder 28 
Doug Matlock 31 
 

August Anniversaries 

 

8/01 Kevin & Lauren Vaclavik 12 years 
8/02 Rev. Timothy & Cheryl Rhodes  
8/08 Jerry & Anne Engelhardt 51 years 
8/08                Andy & Pam Hamblin                                                                  30 years 
8/08 Tim & Monica Sartori                         24 years 
8/09 Craig & Sarah Pottinger                     18 years 
8/12 Tony & Lori Houle                              43 years 
8/17 Ben & Holly Erickson                         53 years 
8/25 Dan & Lori Melhouse                         45 years 
8/26 Harold & Mary McCracken                 64 years 

Date Acolytes Liturgists 

8/1/2021 Owen Shatters Coral Clevenger 

8/8/2021 Chris Andrus Lou Ann Hoffman 

8/15/2021 Sadie Pottinger Jo Pierce 

8/22/2021 Molly Davis Fred Gaebler 

8/29/2021 Luke DeFuss Fred Gaebler 

 

Altar Guild 
 
 

Andy & Pam Hamblin 
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Bill Andersen 
Tina Andersen 
Jean Anderson 
Mary Ellen Anderson 
Myrah Baldwin 
Jackie (Phil) 
Lynn Belcher 
Chris Brisbin 

Jim Hansen 
Robert Koning 
Randy Ladson 

Health Concerns: 

Earl Bushnell 
Rosey Clark 
Louise DeFuss 
Joe Duran 
Gail Fisher 
Mary Freeman 
Donna Fuss 
David Hembree 
Inukai Family 

Justine Jahp 
Rick Kolowski 
Billy Ladson 
Marylou Ledgeworth 
Diana Lee 
Kim Leszczynski 
Johnny (Aimee List) 
Mazie Marshall 
Joan McEachern 

Joanne O’Brien 
Michael Obenauer 
Doug Pierce 
Teddy Polashek 
Dale Prochaska 
Vaclavik Family 
Fred Wayne 
Marie Wayne 
Lynne White 

Those Grieving: 

Those in Cancer Treatment: 

Andrea Andres 
Pat Dietz 
Jean Ann George 

General Concerns: 

Brian Homerding 
Ruth Prince 
 
 

Michelle Terri 
 

Homebound/Assisted Living: 

Andrea Prochaska   

The people who work on the 
front lines of the virus -      
doctors, nurses, healthcare 
workers, nursing home      
workers, first responders. 

Pat Rogers 
Coulson Taylor 
Pearl Undesser 

The Alston Family, The Andrus Family, The Davis Family, The Rezash Family,      
The Rhodes Family, The Sanderson Family, The Skinner Family 
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 Yorkville Congregational Church 

United Church of Christ 
 

409 Center Parkway 
Yorkville, IL 60560 

Phone: (630) 553-7308 
E-Mail: adminasst@yorkvilleucc.org 

Web Page: www.yorkvilleucc.org 

August, 2021 

Our Mission Statement  
To live as Jesus lived:  Love without Judgement, Welcome without Exception,  

Serve with Compassion, Teach by Example.  
 

Our Vision Statement 
God’s community of unconditional love, made real for everyone, everywhere. 

 

Open & Affirming Covenant 
YCUCC is an open and affirming congregation that seeks to meet each child of God—persons from the full diversity of 

creation including gender, sexual orientation, gender identity and expression, physical and intellectual ability, age, race, 
nationality, economic and social status, faith background, marital standing and family structure—where they are on life’s 

journey as together we seek to transform all our lives through Christ’s Gospel. 

 Watch our church services on the internet!! 

Facebook: Click here  OR 

1.  Go to our YCUCC             
               Facebook page. 
2.  Click on the videos tab 
              on the left side of the          
              home page. 
3.  Scroll down to select          
               the appropriate   
              sermon  date. 
4.  Click the arrow to view 
              the sermon video. 

Website: Click here OR 

1.  Go to our                                       
               YorkvilleUCC.org  
                home page. 
2.   Click on the Worship/        
               Media Tab. 
3.  Scroll down to select            
              the appropriate sermon 
             date. 
4.  Click the arrow to view   
             the sermon video. 

YouTube.com: Click here OR 

1.  Go to the search bar. 
2.  Type in "Yorkville                    
             Congregational United                         
           Church of Christ". 
3.  Click on the channel. 
4.  Select the appropriate             
       sermon date. 
5.  Click the arrow to view the 
        sermon video. 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/yorkvilleucc/videos/?ref=page_internal
http://yorkvilleucc.org/media/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCNpDt_3tB1VbyNbsiihhv_g
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Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ 
409 Center Parkway 

Yorkville, IL 60560 
                                                                                                                       (630) 553-7308  

Join the E-Giving Automatic Giving Plan! 
 

Many people give regularly to support the congregation.  Members are continuously seeking out  
alternative payment options to simplify their busy lives.  Yorkville Congregational United Church of 
Christ has an automatic giving plan. 
 
Instead of writing a check each week or month, your gifts can be automatically deducted from your 
checking or savings account weekly or monthly.  Your account can be with any bank within the  
United States. 
 
How it works: 

•  The first step is to fill out, sign and return the authorization form. 
•  Then, each week or month, we will debit your account through the Federal Reserve’s  
 Automated Clearing House (ACH).  This is a simple way for us to electronically transfer      

dollars from your account to the Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ church’s  
account in one simple step. 

•  When you receive your bank statement each month, you will see a line item referencing this 
transaction along with the dollar amount you’ve specified.  We will also keep track of your gifts 
and each transaction will show up as a line item on your yearly giving statement. 

 
Consider this convenient option for your generous gifts.  If you have any questions about the auto-
matic giving plan, please call our office at (630) 553-7308. 
 

Sign up today!!!! 
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Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ 
409 Center Parkway 

Yorkville, IL 60560 
                                                                                                                         (630) 553-7308  

Application for E-Giving Automatic Giving Plan 
 

Print Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip: ________________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _______________________________________________________________ 
 

Authorization for Pre-authorized Payments 
 

The undersigned hereby requests and authorizes Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ to initiate  
the following pre-authorized transaction. 
 

         From:                 Institution Name: ____________________________________________________ 
 

          Or                                        City/State/Zip: ______________________________________________________ 
 

        Attach                            Phone: ___________________________________________________________ 
    Void Check           
                                                                          Routing Number: ____________________________________________________ 
 

                                           Account Number: ________________________________    □ Checking  □ Savings 
 

 
The starting amount shall be $______________ per transfer. 
 

The transfer shall occur □ weekly or □ monthly on the first of each week/month and funds will be  
transferred to Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ church’s account. 
 

The amount of transfer shall increase by __________ □ % or □ $ each year starting on the first transfer  
on or after July 1

st
. 

 

The yearly increase shall continue until a maximum of $______________ per transfer is reached. 
 

I do □ or do not □ want an email confirmation of transfer increase by June 1
st
 of each year. 

 

If the amount shall vary, written notification will be needed at least 10 business days prior to the  
withdrawal transaction. 
 

I/we agree to maintain a sufficient balance in my/our account to cover the transfer requested by the above               
authorization. If the balance in my/our account to be charged is insufficient to cover the transfer authorized, normal 
bank service charges will be assessed and the bank may cancel the authorization immediately without notice or         
otherwise exercise its rights and remedies under applicable law and the rules and regulations governing savings, 
checking and loan accounts. The account will remain subject to its individual terms and conditions, which are not 
changed by this authorization. The authorization will remain intact until so terminated by the company or bank in       
writing. 

Today’s Date: ___________________________                                               Effective Date: __________________________ 

Name: _________________________________                Name: _________________________________  

Signature: ______________________________                 Signature: ______________________________  
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Yorkville Congregational United Church of Christ 

409 Center Parkway 
Yorkville, IL 60560 

                                                                                                                       (630) 553-7308  

E-Giving Examples 
 
The following examples represent potential scenarios only.  Your actual giving plan depends entirely on the  
specific parameters chosen in your personal application. 
 
Example 1: For an initial transfer amount of $100 per month and a yearly increase of 3% per transaction: 

 
 

Example 2: For an initial transfer amount of $200 per month, a yearly increase of $10 per transaction,  
with a maximum of $275 to transaction: 

 
 

Example 3: For an initial transfer amount of $25 per week, a yearly increase of $2.50 per transaction,  
with a maximum of $40 per transaction: 

 
 

 
 
 

Year 1 
Year 2 
(July) 

Year 3 
(July) 

Year 4 
(July) 

Year 5 
(July) 

Year 6 
(July) 

Year 7 
(July) 

Year 8 
(July) 

Year 9 
(July) 

Year 10 
(July) 

$100 
per 

month 
$103 $106.09 $109.27 $112.55 $115.93 $119.41 $122.99 $126.68 $130.48 

Year 1 
Year 2 
(July) 

Year 3 
(July) 

Year 4 
(July) 

Year 5 
(July) 

Year 6 
(July) 

Year 7 
(July) 

Year 8 
(July) 

Year 9 
(July) 

Year 10 
(July) 

$200 
per 

month 
$210 $220 $230 $240 $250 $260 $270 $275 $275 

Year 1 
Year 2 
(July) 

Year 3 
(July) 

Year 4 
(July) 

Year 5 
(July) 

Year 6 
(July) 

Year 7 
(July) 

Year 8 
(July) 

Year 9 
(July) 

Year 10 
(July) 

$25 per 
week 

$27.50 $30 $32.50 $35 $37.50 $40 $40 $40 $40 


